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Minutes of Meeting of Municipal District of Tullamore  

Held at 4pm on 17th November 2022 in the Town Hall, Tullamore 

 

Present  

Cllr. N. Feighery (Cathaoirleach); Cllr. D. Harvey (Leas Cathaoirleach); Cllr. T. 

McCormack; Cllr. F. Moran; Cllr. S. O’Brien (r); Cllr. K. Smollen (r) 

 

Apologies: Cllr. D. Owens 

 

In Attendance  

Mr. T. Shanahan, Director of Services; Ms. Jean Ryan, Senior Executive Officer; Mr. J. 

Connelly, Senior Executive Engineer; Mr. David McKnight, Meetings Administrator; Ms. 

Mary Hussey, Senior Engineer, Environment & Water Services 

 

1. Matters Arising  

No matters arising. 

 

2. Confirmation of Minutes 

The following minutes were approved on the proposal of Cllr F. Moran and 

seconded by Cllr D. Harvey:  

 

(a) Minutes of Committee Meeting held on 13th October 2022 

(b) Minutes of Monthly Meeting held on 13th October 2022 

    
3. Water & Environment 

Mary Hussey, Senior Engineer, gave an update on the Environment & Water 

Services section.  

 

4. Regeneration  

Mr. J. Connelly gave an update on the roads programme and projects in TMD; 

Ms. J. Ryan gave an update on urban regeneration projects and Lloyd Park.  
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5. Community Grants  

Ms. J. Ryan advised the members that the community grant sub-committee had 

met prior to the meeting and recommend the grants below. 

 

Group Category Description Proposed 
for 2022 

Killeigh Senior 
Citizens 
Committee 

Community 
Involvement & 
participation 

Christmas Party for the Senior 
Citizens of Killeigh Village and 
surrounding area. Organised and 
hosted by local volunteers since 1968. 
At present, the event is held in the 
Bridge House Hotel. 

€250 

 

On the proposal of Cllr D. Harvey and second by Cllr T. McCormack the grant was       

approved.  

 

6. Notices of Motion 

Proposed by Cllr S. O’Brien and second by Cllr T. McCormack  

“That the Budget for 2023 should provide for the clearing of all drains in the 
Tullamore Municipal District as many issues have arisen during recent heavy rain 
downpours” 

Proposed by Cllr S. O’Brien and second by Cllr D. Harvey  

 “That sources of funding should be sought, including from our own budget, to 
erect Bus Shelters at the two Bus Stops in Colmcille St., Tullamore and at the Bus 
Stop in Killleigh” 

 

9. AOB 

 

The meeting of December 2022 will be deferred to the January Meeting.  

 

The meeting then concluded. 

   

Signed:    

 Cathaoirleach  Meetings Administrator 
    
 
Date: 

   

 


